

## 1980 October Anniversary Membership Growth Program

## A message from International President William C. Chandler

Dear Fellow Lion:

For more than 63 years, Lions Club International has built an outstanding record of service to communities and people in need. The ability of our Clubs to render this assistance depends on the dedication of each Lion. Our Annual October Anniversary Membership Growth Program provides each of us an excellent opportunity to invite others into our Clubs and, thereby, expand the capacity of Lionism to answer more of the needs of our fellow man in local and world communities.

The growth of a Lions Club is a team effort and I urge every individual Lion to join with his fellow-members in bringing in new Lions. Each Club will be strengthened by inviting service-minded men into Lionism and involving them immediately in the full range of Club programs and service. Teamwork is the key to the success of this program. . .teamwork; in organizing a strong membership committee; in inviting and inducting new members; and in maintaining the enthusiasm of those new Lions once they are inducted.

During our 1980 October Anniversary Membership Growth Program you will have an opportunity to earn special awards. These will signify your contribution to building a stronger Lions team. It will help your Club to better be able to reach out even more effectively to serve your community and to TOUCH

William C. Chandler President

The International Association of Lions Clubs

These awards must be

requested by your club secretary

William C. Chandler President Lions Clubs International 1980–1981



## Club Secretary—Important

Any club reporting ten or more added members (new, transfer or reinstated) during October will be eligible to receive the International President's

Banner.

Award request forms must reach Lions International Headquarters no later than February 1 of the following year. Mail your request form early because Lions Clubs reserves the right to substitute awards at any time.



Each Lion who sponsors one or more new members during October is entitled to receive this handsome clutch pin.



The President, Membership Chairman and Secretary are each entitled to receive the above Achievement Medal if their club adds five or more new, transfer or reinstated members during October.